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Attendance Policy
Our Aim:

To work with parents and carers to monitor and establish good patterns of attendance and punctuality. Although attending Playgroup is not statutory like school, we encourage you to ensure your child attends as much as possible as this will have a positive impact upon their learning and development process. A punctual arrival to the setting ensures all children feel settled and ready to follow the daily routine. By ensuring that all children attend playgroup we are helping to support them to...

· Prepare for the future and all that school life will bring.

· Become settled at the setting and form relationships with adults and children around them.
·  Experience continuity and consistency of learning and development through early years. 

If we have concerns regarding a child’s attendance, we reserve the right to contact social services. If a child is a Looked after child/child in care, subject to a Child Protection Plan or a child in need, we will notify the child’s social worker of any unexplained absences. We may also contact elder sibling’s educational settings to see if they are aware of any reasons linked to unexplained absences or if they have concerns surrounding other family member’s attendance. 
Notifying us of planned absences: 

If you are planning to take holidays/ day trips/doctor’s appointments etc on the day that your child would attend playgroup, you must make a staff member aware of this prior to going (this can be via email, notes in children’s communication books or verbally at drop off/collection.) We will then be able to record this within our register and will have no need to contact you. 
Notifying us of Unplanned absences:

If your child is sick or cannot attend playgroup for some other reason you must contact us on 07564022722 before 9.30 am that day to let us know of their whereabouts. If we have not heard from you by 9.35am we will contact first emergency contact number to establish why your child is absent, followed by second contact if no response.
Planned/unplanned absences are recorded onto our attendance records and are reviewed termly by staff to help overcome barriers that a family may be experiencing that could be contributing to their child’s poor attendance. If staff feel your child’s attendance is beginning to reduce, they may place an attendance slip into the communication book to remind/ alert parents of concerns. Staff are aware that parents who work from home may have planned calls that fall at drop off time, although punctuality is recommended, please speak to staff if children will continually be late arriving as we would rather them arrive late than not at all.
For more information regarding the impact of good attendance patterns please ask staff for further information on Cambridgeshire County council’s scheme Attendance Matters. 
https://www.cambslearntogether.co.uk/early-years-and-childcare/eyc-resources/resources/attendance-matters
This policy is aimed at all children and parents/carers attending Fowlmere Playgroup from September 2017. 
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